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Mackinac Economic Alliance 
It was a busy 2016 Summer season in Mackinac 

County, with vehicle and pedestrian traffic across the 

bridge already surpassing the 2015 total! Anecdotal 

evidence from local business owners and hotel 

managers across the county suggests a record year in 

sales and visitation, stay tuned for detailed numbers 

and reports from local Chamber and Visitor's Bureau 

offices in our next issue. Special thanks to Mike 

Lilliquist and David Berridge of MDOT and the 

Mackinac Bridge Authority for providing the data 

tables and graphs below. 

 

 

In This Issue: 
Here's a quick preview of what's inside this 

month's Newsletter, scroll down to read more 

about each featured story: 

● Spotlight Interview with Local Entrepreneur 

● Beacon's St. Ignace Shore Facility to Open this Month 

● Safe Routes to School in Les Cheneaux 

● Graymont Fund Project Updates 

● "Bridge the Tech Divide" Broadband Survey Update 

● Contact Us
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Spotlight Interview: Ken Feldman  

of Enterprise Vending, Inc. 

Each issue of our newsletter will feature an interview 

with a local entrepreneur to explore more about the 

opportunities and challenges involved in running a 

successful business in Mackinac County. This month, we 

talked with Mr. Ken Feldman of Enterprise Vending, Inc. 

in St. Ignace. Ken, along with his son, Josh, described 

the opportunities and challenges that have helped to 

shape the success of their business in Mackinac County. 

Ken began working in the vending business in 1995, as a 

general route driver for Mr. Fred Dykstra of U.P. Snacks 

& Amusements in Sault Ste. Marie. Over the course of 

16 years, Ken gained experience in the roles of 

Distribution Manager and General Manager. In 2011, 

Ken secured a loan through First National Bank to buy 

the business and relocate to St. Ignace under the name 

Enterprise Vending, Inc., and his son Josh joined the 

team. Since then, Ken has continued to expand his 

services annually in the St. Ignace area, branching out 

from games and vending to include Laundromat 

facilities on the mainland and Mackinac Island. 

Why did you decide to buy Mr. Dykstra's business?  

K: When Fred started having medical issues in 2011, he 

let his employees know that we'd have to start looking 

for new work because he expected to close his doors. 

After spending the previous 16 years learning 

everything there was to know about his business, I  

 

wasn't willing to just leave all that hard work behind 

and start over from square one. In taking the loan from 

FNB, I also took a huge gamble, but it was worth it to 

give my family and my kids a solid foundation and a 

sense of belonging in the local community. 

What steps did you take to improve and grow the 

business after purchasing it? 

K: In order for Enterprise Vending, Inc. to be successful, 

I had to change with the times. With the increasing 

popularity of gaming systems among young people, 

arcades attracted less business than in the past. We 

started to change our focus from arcade style games, 

like pinball machines, to what we call "self-redemption" 

games which reward players with prizes like toys, and 

eventually we branched out from vending only to 

include coin laundry machines in our services.  

How do you navigate the challenges of a tourism 

based economy? 
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K: My strategy is based on having paid close attention 

to Fred Dykstra, and understanding that we basically 

have a 9-week window to make 70% of our revenue for 

the year. Through working with Fred, I learned the 

importance of knowing the individual schedules of 

freight and equipment shipping companies. A good 

understanding of seasonal shipping schedules is needed 

when trying to choreograph a delivery like the one it 

took to move laundromat equipment to Mackinac 

Island. Over the July 4th holiday weekend of 2013, I got 

a call from the Mr. Musser at the Grand Hotel about an 

immediate need to install 51 washers and dryers on 

Mackinac Island within a time frame of little more than 

two weeks. This was an incredible learning experience 

for me, but through coordinating and collaborating with 

local ferry services, horse delivery and set up crews, we 

managed to get the machines on site and running in 

only 18 days.  

What do you feel was the key to your success in 

developing your solid business relationships in this 

area? 

K: One key factor in developing good relationships is 

always working with the St. Ignace Chamber and 

Tourism offices. This is something that I believe is 

important for my kids and family, to have a sense of 

belonging and of contributing to the local community. 

And by attending Chamber or Tourism events, I'm able 

to make connections with other residents and business 

owners, get my name out there and learn how people's 

needs may be changing. Another important element is 

maintaining clear, honest communication with the 

customers I work side by side with in the field. If a 

problem with a work order arises, it's always best to call 

the client immediately and explain why something 

won't work and what alternative solutions there may 

be, rather than avoiding that conversation and 

continuing to promise something that can't be done.  

How have you expanded your business over the last 

year? 

K: In 2014, Mr. Andrew Dowd made me an incredible 

and unexpected offer on a vacant building downtown,  

and this led me to take out another loan from FNB to 

open the Captain's Quarters Laundromat. This 

investment was the biggest turning point for me. Since 

its opening on June 26, 2015, Captain's Quarters has 

continued to expand its customer base monthly, we've 

installed 20 new 30lb. gas tumblers, and have increased 

to maximum capacity of water, gas and electric 

supported by the city's infrastructure. There were costly 

challenges along the way with our sewer and water 

systems this past winter, but in the end this led us to 

upgrade the building's infrastructure which has allowed 

us to further grow our business to meet customer 

needs, which has put us in a very good position overall. 

 

Can you share some of your goals for the future?  

K: This business requires constant attention, even in the 

off season, so plans and goals are always in 

development as we prepare for the next summer. 

Personally speaking, the whole purpose of buying the 

business was to give a stable life to my kids, to make 

them feel like they were connected to the place they 

called home. I wanted to set a good example for them 

and to show that to anyone who says "I can't," there's 

always effort you can put forward to do something a 

little different and change your situation. My son Josh 

has worked with me since 2011, and since then the two 

of us have been thinking about ways to expand 

Enterprise Vending's concession services in St. Ignace in 

the future through events like "Movies By the Bay." 

I'm always open to new opportunities to better our 

downtown because that benefits everyone here.   
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St. Ignace Shores to Open 

Located at the site of the old Mackinac Straits Health 

Systems, St. Ignace Shores is the only health center in 

Northern Michigan offering both adult foster care and 

treatment programs for mental illness, addiction and 

substance abuse. Beacon Specialized Living Services 

President, Ken Ratzlaff, explains that this new facility is 

unique to the region in its mission of “treating the 

whole person” by attending to both physical and mental 

health needs in patient care programming. Mr. Ratzlaff 

expressed his heartfelt thanks to the State for  

 

 

supporting this pilot project in combined treatment, 

and to all other local and state partners who have 

collaborated over the last two years to bring the project 

to fruition. 

St. Ignace Shores is working in collaboration with the 

Mackinac County Sheriff’s Office and area hospitals to 

meet local community needs, as well as to offer long 

overdue health care options for county inmates with 

mental health issues who are currently transported 

downstate for treatment. 

 

"I would like to emphasize how much I appreciate this community's continued patience throughout 

our prolonged opening. I'm grateful that the State of Michigan has been supportive of this pilot project 

in mental healthcare, and humbled by the collaborative efforts of all of our organizational partners at 

the local, state and federal level."  

- Ken Ratzlaff

According to Mackinac Straits Health System's President 

and CEO, Rodney Nelson, maintaining the old hospital 

site would have cost the county at least $350,000 in 

utility costs alone. Another option, said Mackinac 

County Treasurer, Nora Massey, would have been to 

demolish the building at a cost of $500,000 to $750,000. 

With MEA's help in facilitating discussions between 

Beacon Specialized Living Services and the Brownfield 

Redevelopment Authority (BRA), Beacon's private 

investment in the St. Ignace Shores site was finalized,  

saving the County hundreds of thousands of dollars in 

maintenance. But for the tax incentives provided 

through the BRA, this project may not have ever gotten 

off the ground, let alone to the extent proposed. With 

the opening of the new St. Ignace Shores facility, the old 

hospital site will be fully utilized to fill a longstanding 

community need and the addition of this property to 

the tax roll will continue to benefit the County 

financially.

 

St. Ignace Shores is expected to open its first unit and 

accept its first patients in mid-October, following final 

approval and processing of all licensing documents. 

Once fully operational, the 18-bed facility, including 10 

adult foster care homes and 8 crisis assessment rooms, 

will employ 30 full-time health care employees. Beacon  

is still seeking to fill Direct Care Staff positions, all 

interested applicants can view full job description 

details and application materials on their website: 

http://www.beaconspecialized.org/Employment/ 

 

 

http://www.beaconspecialized.org/Employment/
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Safe Routes to  

School in Les Cheneaux 

The new sidewalk and bus turnouts at Les Cheneaux 

Community Schools are now completed! MEA is grateful 

to Clark Township for engaging our services to apply for 

the Safe Routes to School grant, and we are so pleased 

to have secured this funding for Les Cheneaux 

Community Schools as one of the first grant writing 

projects undertaken by our organization. 

By enabling and encouraging students to walk and bike 

to school safely, this program and its infrastructure 

align with the goals set forward by local residents in 

2014, when Clark Township developed its Non-

Motorized Transportation Plan in partnership with the 

Sault Tribe of Chippewa Indians, MDOT and EUP 

Regional Planning. In addition to reducing pollution and 

traffic in and around Les Cheneaux Elementary Schools, 

the Safe Routes to School program will provide 

extended learning opportunities and valuable discussion 

 

 

 
 

time for students as they travel together with 

chaperones on their way to and from the classroom. 

 

This program will be an important component in 

realizing the community's vision of creating safe spaces 

for recreation, promoting active lifestyles among 

residents of all ages and attracting visitors sharing these 

values to our area. 

 

Graymont Fund Project Updates 

The Top of the Lake Snowmobile Museum was 

awarded $30,000 to cover the first phase of 

construction for a 36’x76’ addition to the existing 

museum, which will house 33 rare snowmobiles gifted 

by the J. Armand Bombardier Museum in Valcourt, 

Quebec. Phase I construction of the building shell, 

completed roofing, sheeting and installation of in-floor 

heat was successfully completed on August 15, 2016. 

Phase II, including the installation of boiler system 

heating and construction of a 12’ x 20’ library/media 

room, is expected to be complete in December 2016 

with the help of a grant awarded by the Michigan 

Council for the Arts and Cultural Affairs (MCAC). 
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Hudson Township was awarded $20,000 for 

improvements to the community’s Town Hall building, 

including the stripping and replacement of the hall’s 

siding, fascia and decks.  On September 26, 2016, local 

contractor, Pat Tucker, and his crew at APT Builders 

began removing the old siding from the building’s 

exterior.  Hudson Township Supervisor, Al Garavaglia, 

expects this project to be fully complete in early 

October.

 

 

Hendricks Township was awarded $20,000 for the 

construction of additional truck bays at the Town Fire 

Hall. Construction work on the hall began in August and 

was completed near the end of September. With the 

expanded garage space in place, the Township will now 

be able to securely store its ambulance, three fire trucks 

and a brush fire truck. Future plans for this site include 

the conversion of remaining garage space into new 

offices for both the Township Clerk and Treasurer, 

Barbara Price and Cheryl Hood, who must currently 

conduct all of their work from home.  

Garfield Township was awarded $12,500 to purchase a 

new emergency generator for the Township's 

Community Emergency Center. These funds, together 

with $10,000 in grants from the Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of 

Chippewa Indians and TransCanada energy company, 

were used to purchase and install the new backup 

generator in September. With the new equipment in 

place, the township hall is now available for use as a 

communications center for the local fire department, 

emergency medical services and other disaster 

response teams, as well as an emergency shelter where 

residents can stay warm in the event of an extreme 

power outages this winter. 

Engadine Schools was awarded $12,000 for capital 

improvements, including the purchase and installation 

of new bleachers and safety rails for the school's 

gymnasium. Look for pictures and a more complete 

update of this project in our next issue!

 

"Bridge the Tech Divide" Broadband Survey 

Together with local government and community 

members in Brevort, Clark and Portage Townships, MEA 

is working to Bridge the Tech Divide in Mackinac County  

 

with a pilot project aimed at 

providing rural residents and 

business owners with fast,  
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reliable internet.  We are still collecting broadband 

surveys in support of network building and  

upgrades in our county.  If you are a tax paying resident 

of Brevort, Clark or Portage Township, please take the 

time to learn more and make your voice heard by 

visiting our website, where you can also link to our 

Facebook page: 

www.mackinaceconomicalliance.org/survey/ 

 

 

Contact Us: 
MEA would love to hear from you! Please use the contact information below to get in touch with our board. 

Mackinac Economic Alliance 

P.O. Box 361 

Cedarville, MI 49719 

Ph: (517) 667-0437 
mackinaceconomicalliance@gmail.com 

Visit us on the web at www.mackinaceconomicalliance.org  

 

2016 Board of Directors 

Anne Ottaway 

2016 Exectutive Director 

USAID, International Economic 

Dean Reid 

2016 Chariman 

D & S Forestry Services 

John Kling 

2016 Vice Chairman 

Financial Advisor at Edward Jones in St. Ignace 

Amy Polk 

2016 Secretary 

Coordinator, Les Cheneaux Commerce & Tourism 

Lester Livermore Jr. 

2016 Treasurer 

Chairman, Mackinac County Road Commission 

 

 

 

Gary Reid 

Supervisor of Clark Township 

Jim Clapperton 

Mackinac County Coordinator, MI Works! 

Cheryl Schlehuber 

Mackinac Properties Real Estate 

Dick Sterk 

Co-founder, St. Ignace Sewn Products 

Bruce Gustafson 
Top of the Lake Communities Association 

Shirley Sorrels 

Director, Museum of Ojibwa 

Mary Swiderski 

Co-founder, Housing Opportunities Made Equal 

Luke Paquin 

Owner, The Cedar Hill Lodge 

http://www.mackinaceconomicalliance.org/survey/
mailto:mackinaceconomicalliance@gmail.com
http://www.mackinaceconomicalliance.org/

